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Monday 28th June 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to provide you with a school update and let you know the class arrangements for next 
year. You will be receiving your child’s school report on Friday 9th July and your child’s class teacher 
will set aside some time to be available, should there be anything you need explaining further or wish 
to discuss. If you would like to book a telephone call with your child’s current teacher before the end 
of term, please email the year group address and they will arrange a convenient time to call you. 
 
The reports will tell you if your child is on track within their current year, what their next steps are and 
any areas they may need support with moving forwards. They also recognise your child’s particular 
strengths and talents, and what we have seen them achieve over this very changeable year. 
 
On Friday 2nd July, we are continuing with our transition day, where your children will all get to spend 
the day in their bubbles with their new teachers in their new classrooms for next academic year. So 
that you can see what your child’s classroom looks like and find out about their new teacher and the 
curriculum for the year, staff will be sending you short film clips to introduce themselves. 
 
We have kept our teaching team consistent for next year as we are dearly hoping to have a more 
settled year! Mrs Dolphin is moving to Y5 and swapping with Mrs Parrington who is returning to Y4, 
but otherwise all teachers are remaining in their current year groups.  
 
As they have only just moved in, the current Year 3 pupils will stay in their classrooms for Year 4 and 
teachers will move to join them. This means that Y6 pupils will move into the Annex building. 
Photographs of the staff in each year group are below to help you familiarise your child in readiness 
for Friday. On that morning, they should come in their current gate and their new teachers will meet 
them in the following places to take them to their classrooms: 
 

Current Class Moving into New Class & Teachers 

Class 1  Class 4 – Miss Cowell will meet children by the Foundation gate  

Class 2  Class 3 - Miss Hogg will meet children by the Foundation gate 

Class 3  Class 5 – Miss Shahi & Mrs Edgington will meet children on the Astro 
Class 4  Class 6 – Mrs Ashworth will meet children on the Astro 
Class 5  Class 7 – Mrs Radford will meet children on the Astro 
Class 6  Class 8 – Mrs Tacy will meet children on the Astro 
Class 7  Class 10 – Miss Parry will meet children in front of the main entrance 
Class 8  Class 9 –   Mrs Parrington will meet children in front of the main entrance 
Class 9  Class 12 – Miss Philipps will meet children at the top of the driveway 
Class 10  Class 11 – Mrs Dolphin will meet children at the top of the driveway 
Class 11  Class 13 – Mrs Lakin will meet children outside the Annex 
Class 12   Class 14 – Miss Cooper will meet children outside the Annex 

 
We hope the children have a super day getting to know the staff they will be working with next year. If 
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you have any questions please email your current teachers who will be able to respond to you.  
 
Teachers are legally entitled to Planning, Preparation and Assessment time each week to ensure 
high quality teaching and learning for pupils. We cover this time by employing staff to work with 
children on specialist areas. At the end of this term, we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Milward who 
has provided PPA cover for our pupils and is now taking early retirement. We wish Mrs Milward every 
future happiness and thank her for how supportive she has been to our school – especially during the 
many changes of lockdown. We are currently recruiting an Art specialist to provide PPA cover 
alongside Mr Longstaffe who will be delivering computing and music across the school. These are 
exciting appointments for our children as they will strengthen our learning opportunities and we will 
tell you more about how this works in our curriculum at the start of the Autumn term. 
 
Summer Club 
Over the Summer Holidays we will be running 3 weeks of childcare and education activities; they will 
have a weekly theme and children will explore reading, writing and maths activities during the 
morning to keep their knowledge going over the long summer break as well as sport, art and outdoor 
activities in the afternoons. The aim is to have fun, socialise and learn in a relaxed, fun environment 
different to the normal school day. Families can provide packed lunches or opt into our delicious 
menus and drinks and snacks will be provided. The sessions run from 9am to 4pm and will be located 
in the canteen building at the top of the driveway. Look out for the leaflet and booking form to secure 
your place; we are delighted that we have been successful in receiving funding for Free School Meal 
pupils and can offer paid for places to those families who would like to purchase sessions. 
 
Building Works 
We have just found out that we have also been successful in our building bids and have secured a 
huge amount of funds to replace our old heating and radiator systems throughout the school as well 
as all flat roofs and the main pitched roof. This will make a great improvement to the environment for 
our pupils and future proof our school building for years to come. We are also continuing with our 
pupil toilet refurbishments over the break and are working towards turning one of our outbuildings into 
an art studio – so a very busy holiday at Christ Church and lots to look forward to next year! 
 
End of Year Admin 
Please would all families check parent pay urgently this week. With the various school closures 
some families may have forgotten to pay for bills accumulated for school dinners and CC4C. We have 
a large amount of outstanding monies owed to school and this will have a direct impact on what 
resources we can purchase for children next year if they are not settled. Our office team will contact 
parents, but it would be much appreciated if you could check and resolve so we don’t need to chase 
you. If you are struggling, please ring Mrs Brisco who can work out repayment plans with families. 
 
Thank-you so much for working so supportively with us this year; your children have produced some 
super work from home and in school and we are very grateful for the positive relationships we have 
built together over the telephone, through social media or the email systems and finally, in more 
recent months at the end of the school day! 
 
We are looking forward to working with you all next year and to reaching a point where we can see 
you all in person and welcome you into the school building safely!  
 
Best Wishes, 

A Donelan 
Amanda Donelan 
Headteacher 



Teaching team 2021-2022 
Assistant Headteacher              Headteacher                      Assistant Headteacher 
    Miss Mina Shahi               Mrs Amanda Donelan           Mrs Louise Grant-Jones 

 

 
 

FS2 Teachers 
Class 1   
Miss Manley (Team Leader) 
Mrs Thornton (SENDCo) 
Class 2 
Miss Osborne 
Teaching Assistants: 
Mrs McNay  
Mrs Cowin                    

Year 1 Teachers 
Class 3 - Miss Hogg 
Class 4 - Miss Cowell 
 
Teaching Assistant: 
Mrs Pringle 
Miss Whittle 

                                                                      
Year 2 Teachers 

Class 5 –  
Mrs Edgington Mon/Tues 
Miss Shahi Weds/Thurs/Fri 
Class 6 - Mrs Ashworth 
 
Teaching Assistant: 
Mrs Harris 

  

Year 3 Teachers 
Class 7 - Mrs Radford  
Class 8 - Mrs Tacy 
 
 
Teaching Assistant: 
Mrs Webster  
 

                  



Year 4 Teachers 
Class 9 - Mrs Parrington 
Class 10 - Miss Parry 
Mrs Grant-Jones - Tues 
 
Teaching Assistant: 
Miss Harding 
 

                                                                                   

Year 5 Teachers 
Class 11 - Mrs Dolphin 
Class 12 - Miss Phillips 
 
Teaching Assistant: 
Mrs Scott 
 
 
 

                                                             
 
 

 

Year 6 Teachers 
Class 13 - Miss Cooper (Team 
Leader) 
Class 14 - Mrs Lakin 
 
Additional team teacher - Mrs 
Grant-Jones 
 
 

                     

 
 

Child & Family Mentor – Gill Baker 

 
PPA cover – Mr Longstaffe 

 
Sports Coach – Mr Donelan 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 


